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“Valuing every achievement” 

 

ARE YOUR MEDICAL AND EMERGENCY DETAILS UP TO DATE? 

 
14th September 2021  

Dear Parent/ Carers, 

As you know Miss Smith is currently absent from school. In her absence I wanted to contact 

you to answer a few questions we’ve received over the last week.  

 

After School Club 

Apologies for the delay, but we are now pleased to offer an after school club for Post 16 on 

Mondays until 4.45pm starting on September 21st. A separate letter of interest has been sent 

out for pupils who would like to attend.  

Uniform 

Post 16 students aren’t required to wear the standard Rigby Hall uniform. However, we do 

expect them to wear smart clothing with no jeans please (except on Dress Down Fridays).  

PE 

With the change to the Government’s and Department for Education Coronavirus guidance, 

we have updated how things operate in school. The young people are now allowed to get 

changed in school using the changing rooms. Therefore, we ask if on PE days students bring 

in their kit to change into. If your young person is uncomfortable doing this, they are able to 

use the toilets to change in private.  

Annual Reviews 

You will now have received updated dates and times for your young person’s annual review. 

These will continue to be held via Zoom/Teams unless you would prefer a phone call. Mr 

Homer and Beth will be collaborating on these.  

 

 

 

 



Curriculum 

Attached to this letter is a copy of the Post 16 Handbook. This gives more information on the 

curriculum that your young person is following. It also provides information on the timetabling, 

structure of the day/week, and assessment.  

 

If you have any further questions or concerns please contact me on 

bhomer@rigbyhall.worcs.sch.uk, via the school office on 01527 875 475 or on 07922 

425004.   

 

Kind regards, 

Ben Homer 

Assistant Headteacher 
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